

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
P.O. BOX OO1
TRENTON
08625
(609) 292-6000

PHILIP D. MURPHY
GOVERNOR

April 21, 2022

SHEILA Y. OLIVER LT. GOVERNOR

Wayne DeFeo 15 Washington Valley Road Warren, NJ 07059

Dear Mr. DeFeo,

Thank you for serving the State of New Jersey. It is with great pride that I appoint you as a member of the Food Waste Recycling Market Development Council. I have filed your appointment with the Secretary of State.

Please be advised that you serve at the pleasure of the Governor. I am confident that you will fulfill the duties and responsibilities of this position with diligence and integrity. Kindly file the enclosed oath with the Secretary of State as soon as possible. As you are aware, during your tenure on this Council, you are subject to the ethical standards set forth in the Conflicts of Interest Law, N.J.S.A. 52:13D-12 et seq. If you have any questions regarding these standards, please contact the State Ethics Commission at (609) 292-1892.

Once again, congratulations and thank you for your service. With your continued support, we can improve the quality of life for all New Jerseyans.

My very best,

Philip D. Murphy

Governor

Enclosure